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November 13, 2018

MINUTES of the REGULAR MEETING of the CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE, held on TUESDAY NOVEMBER 13, 2018 in the LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM of the TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL OFFICES, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
CALL MEETING TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 5:04pm by Craig Cowper. 

Members Present: 

Joe Gorak, Curt Vallis, John Kocis, Lloyd Rogers, Craig Cowper

Members Absent:

Richard Kolasinski

Also Present:


Steve Henige, Township Engineer


 




APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Postponed

New members Curt Vallis and Lloyd Rogers introduced themselves and shared their background information.  At the end of this, Chairperson Cowper added that the start time of meetings can be changed in the future to accommodate new members’ schedules.

BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR / VISITORS
Chelsea Oland from the Supervisor’s office indicated that Mr. Stathakis was delayed, but he wanted to let the committee members know that they have the full support of the Township Supervisor’s Office in their pursuit of filling gaps and also addressing safety aspects with all sidewalks in our community.

TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT

Township Planner not present.  No report.

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Henige referenced agenda item for 24 Mile Road status, and indicated that work on the dozen or so sidewalk gaps from a few months ago has not moved forward.  He updated the members that he met with Dave Miller of the DPW, and Mr. Cowper, and a process was established for what the committee does, and what the engineer does, presented a handout (see attachment) regarding what was decided. Cowper said that the committee can review and approve the process and send it back, but no action was taken at this time.  Further discussion updated the newest members on the processes that are already in place for different situations.
Milonas & Patterson – Mr. Henige updated the committee:  Design is complete, permits for soil erosion and from the Road Commission have been obtained, and everything has been sent to the contractor.  If the cost from the contractor coincides with the Engineer’s estimate, work will move forward.  Based on progress and responses from the contractor, Mr. Henige doubts that this project will be completed this year.  He added here that the sidewalk contract will be put out to bid for next year.  The new contract will also specify time frame requirements for projects, as the current contractor seems to put Shelby Township at a low priority.  That, combined with unpredictable weather, has created situations where project installations that were intentionally scheduled for autumn, often end up being delayed until the next spring.  The committee expressed interest in having input on the new bid proposal/contract.  Henige expressed that could be possible. Asked when this would go out to bid, Henige replied that he would likely have it ready for January.  He noted that the current contract is already expired.  Also discussed was the possibility of having a “back-up” cement contractor for occasions when work is not being completed in a timely manner, or having separate contractors for the Gap Program and Maintenance Programs.  Everyone agreed that this would probably be a good idea.

ENGINEER’S REPORT (continued)

Washout on Shelby road - Mr. Henige found the area where an animal burrowed under the fence and the sub-contractor for restoration work will correct this, since the project has not yet been closed out.

Chairperson Cowper asked the engineer for an explanation of the process being used to issue work orders to the contractor.  This was explained and clarified to members.

Committee expressed interest in seeing the figures that come back from contractor, compared to what the engineer had estimated.  Mr. Henige indicated this is possible.
(Supervisor Stathakis entered the meeting)

Mr. Stathakis was updated on lack of progress on recently approved gaps/projects. Mr. Stathakis inquired as to timelines for current projects, and was updated by the Engineer.

Asked how he feels about having the back-up contractor, or separate cement contractors for each of the programs, Supervisor Stathakis agreed that these are good options.  Walkability is only a “6” in Shelby, per Mr. Stathakis, and this needs to be increased.  He stated we cannot afford any more non-activity years regarding the sidewalk gap program.  He expressed that the funds are there - money is not going to be a problem to reach the committee’s goals.

Clarification was sought by the committee on billing for sidewalk projects.  Mr. Henige expressed that he does not do the billing, but that this year’s two projects - Milonas/Patterson and 52530 Mound Road - would have been charged to the Maintenance Program. 

OLD BUSINESS
The committee requested that Mr. Henige provide a monthly written update outlining the status of current projects that were approved by the committee and previously submitted to the Engineer’s office.  Mr. Henige indicated that he can email this out as requested.

Chairperson Cowper told the members that the only correspondence or calls he has received recently has been from residents concerned about work that has not been completed yet.  Mr. Henige assured the committee that all work from the current maintenance list would be completed by this Friday 11/16/18, with the exception of some restoration or clean-up.  Mr. Cowper asked if that included the carryover items from 2016.  Mr. Henige confirmed that all previous jobs will be complete.

Further discussion on how to assure timely completion of gap projects next year, including the bid process was then followed by Supervisor Stathakis requesting of Mr. Henige an cost estimate for the engineering, surveying, and consulting of the 2019 Priority List (separate from the contractor’s cost), so that he can take that to the Board of Trustees for approval.  Committee members can also provide the Board a location map for the projects included on the List.  

MOTION by Kocis, to approve the previously drafted 2019 Priority List of sidewalk gap projects (see attachment).  Seconded by Gorak.  MOTION passed. 
NEW BUSINESS
Supervisor Stathakis indicated that he would like to have a member of the committee attend and speak at a Township Board of Trustees meeting for the purpose of updating the Board members and residents of the recent projects completed, as well as the pending Priority List items.

NEW BUSINESS (continued)
Safe Crossings - Potential Safe Crossings in Shelby Township (see attachment) were discussed for 21 and 22 Mile Roads near the pedestrian overpasses, as well as Shelby Road.  Pedestrian overpasses constructed around 2007, at a cost of 2.5M but, after 11 years, efforts to connect subdivisions and nearby parks to these crossovers have only been partially successful.  Signs and lighting for installation of safe crossings on each side of the bridge could cost approximately $15-20K, and safety islands would increase that.
This project has been discussed briefly by the Road Commission, with Vince Viviano and Chief Shelide. The Road Commission and Supervisor Stathakis would like to see research and traffic studies done first.  Another meeting needs to occur with Mr. Abrams involved.  Mr. Stathakis expressed that he would like to see the County involved in the funding of this project, as it could exceed $200K.  Active and passive crossings were discussed. The Supervisor’s Office will continue working with the County, and the Sidewalk Committee will play whatever part it can for this needed safety upgrade.  Supervisor Stathakis will present a potential amount to the accountant so that it can be added to the Capital Improvement Fund.  The Supervisors Office will schedule/attend meetings to assess the situation and plan the possible execution of this safety improvement.

ADJOURNMENT
Motion by Kocis, seconded by Gorak to adjourn the meeting.
Motion carried.  Meeting was adjourned 5:56pm.
Next meeting is December 11, 2018, 5pm.
                                                          __________________________________

                              


      
Craig Cowper, Chairman
